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Abstract:

In Australia, the development and use of gene technology is governed by the Gene Technology Act (2000), which established the Office of the Gene Technology Regulator to advise on all genetic modification activities in the country.  Australia’s states and territories are required to maintain corresponding legislation, which in some cases include moratoria on the use of genetically modified products.  At each institution, Institutional Biosafety Committees (IBCs) receive proposals to conduct dealings involving gene technologies, and decide whether such activities are exempt from or require OGTR approval.  The OGTR’s mandate considers risks to human health and safety and to the environment in dealings with GMOs, and must also consult with other regulatory agencies on all licence applications that involve the intentional release of GMOs into the environment.  The development of gene drive modified pest organisms will normally fall under the governance of the OGTR.  Release of these organisms in Australia, because they are deemed to be agricultural pesticides, requires approval from the Australian Pesticide and Veterinary Medicine Authority (APVMA) – probably starting with a research release permit.  The main considerations for this permit will be the biological properties of the organism, comprehensive data on both efficacy and safety considerations, as well as any potential trade implications.  Consultation with the Department of Environment, and the Department of Agriculture and Water Resources will occur as part of the APVMA approvals process, to assess implications of the release that relate to the Biosecurity Act (2015) and the Environment Protection and Biodiversity Conservation Act (1999).
